
 

 OFFICIAL 

Eastfield Division Councillors Monthly November Report to Eastfield Town Council 27 November 

2023. 

 

I attended a virtual Charter Trust Budget Meeting to determine the Budget for the oncoming year 

for the Charter Mayor of Scarborough and Officers dealing with such work for the Charter Trustees 

of Scarborough. 

Charter Trustees are: 

Cllr John Ritchie --- Mayor. 

Cllr Janet Jefferson – Deputy Mayor. 

Cllr Rich Maw. 

Cllr Liz Colling. 

Cllr Tony Randerson. 

I attended The Veterans Social Meeting at 120 Westway. 

A mid-cycle meeting of the Care and Independence and Housing Overview and Scrutiny Committee 

was held which as a spokesperson for this committee I attended. We discussed an update on 

Dementia. A review of committee work. And items scheduled for our December Full Committee. 

Because I lost my Mum 4 November, I took a couple of weeks off early November both to be able to 

grieve and make the necessary arrangements for her Funeral. She is very sadly missed by myself and 

two brothers. 

A lovely service took place on Remembrance Sunday where wreaths were laid on behalf of Eastfield 

Town Council and North Yorkshire Council. It was pleasing to see a good number of Eastfield 

Residents in attendance. 

I attended the Full Council Meeting 15 November. The Agenda Items I was most interested in was 

the Trail Hunting Motion which as I feared was lost. Trail Hunting is just a guise to allow this blood 

sport to continue and I say shame on all those who voted it down. 

Trail Hunting. Motion LOST. 

I have dealt with or am still dealing with numerous complaints and concerns of Eastfield Residents. 

Most of which this month are related to housing repairs and housing requests and hedge cutting 

along with street light repairs. 

I am now looking forward to the Big Eastfield Christmas Event where I will once again be undertaking 

the duties of Santa. It was also fantastic to see the Christmas Tree up on the High Street and 

hopefully the seating and new streetlamps will have been put in place before the 16 December. The 

seats may well be in place before this meeting as I write this on 23 November, they were supposed 

to be fitted 22 November but weren’t in place when I called in as was yesterday. 

Kind Regards,  

Tony. 


